BAL HARBOUR

- VILLAGE -

To All Bal Harbour Village Residents:

Village personnel are continuing to assess the conditions of the Village and our clean up efforts continue to be underway.

For those residents who are not in the Village but would like to come back, we encourage you to use the Broad Causeway. In order to gain entry through the Broad Causeway, you must show your identification with a Bal Harbour address to gain access back into the Village. Only residents and employees will be allowed into the Village. No private contractors (e.g., landscaping and construction) will be permitted access until further notice.

As you are driving back to the Village, please use caution as traffic signals may stop working without warning. Florida Law requires you to treat intersections as a 4-way stop.

The following information may be helpful:

- All public meetings in Bal Harbour Village this week are canceled and will be rescheduled.
 The First Budget Hearing which was scheduled for Tuesday, September 12, 2017 will be held on Monday, September 18, 2017 at 7:00 pm.
- Village Hall is closed due to lack of power. If you need any assistance, please call (305) 866-5000.
- Miami-Dade County Public Schools are closed until further notice. They expect to re-open on Monday, September 18, 2017.
- Express Shuttle will be back in service effective Monday, September 18, 2017. For all private schools, please check with each individually.
- Enter the gated area via Harbour Way as the Bal Bay entrance is closed due to no power.
- Garbage collection has resumed to its regular schedule (e.g., Monday, Wednesday, Friday). Please continue to place debris and lawn waste curbside.
- The traffic light on 96th Street near Village Hall is without power, so please treat that intersection as a 4-way stop.
- Landscaping work is now permitted in the Village and will be also allowed Saturday & Sunday, September 16 & 17, 2017 from 8:30am to 5:30pm
- Only emergency construction (e.g., roof repairs, plumbing etc.) is permitted. No new construction work will be allowed until further notice.
- Bal Harbour Beach is open for residents and their guests who may be able to access it.
- Any parked vehicles at the Bal Harbour Shops garage can be removed.
- Please continue to monitor the Village website at www.balharbourfl.gov for official updates. You may also find important local updates on our Twitter feeds: @balharbourgov and @balharbourPD.
- Please remember to sign up for Emergency Weather Alerts, which will be sent directly to your cell phone. You can sign up on our website at www.balharbourfl.gov.

Information will be updated as often as possible. Please stay tuned for more updates as needed.